
December 11, 2022 

15 S Church St., Zeeland, MI 49464 

616.772.2866 

www.firstzeeland.org 

office@firstzeeland.org 

AM Message: Our Savior 

Scripture: Romans 8: 1-11 

Preaching: Pastor Shawn Gerbers 

PM Message:  A Mighty Fortress 

Scripture:  Psalm 46 

Preaching:  Pastor Shawn Gerbers 

 

Sermon Notes 

 

Offerings 

Welcome to First CRC. We are so glad you’re 

here! 

If you have children 3 months through 3 years 

old, you can safely entrust them to our nursery 

workers, who will care for them during the  

service. The nursery is located just below the 

Sanctuary and can be accessed by going down 

the stairs near the back entrance. 

Restrooms are located just below the  

Sanctuary and can be accessed by going down 

the stairs near the back entrance. 

After the service, please join us for  

refreshments which are located in the room just 

off the Sanctuary. 

AM— Building Fund:  Monies for future  

improvements and repairs to the church and 

Bridge facilities. 

 

PM– Reframe Ministry:  Shares the gospel in 

communities worldwide using the radio, 

internet and other technologies. 

Welcome 



 

 

 

Christmas Cards| The deacons 

will be delivering Christmas 

Cards to the shut-ins again this 

year. The mail boxes are in the 

back of the church and by the 

office. Please have them in the 

mailbox by Dec 18. Here is a list 

of our shut-ins:  Cora Sterken, 

Jason Scholten, Dave Bonnema, 

Bud Bos, Cora Hyma, Eunice 

Lemson, Angie VandenHeuvel, 

June VandenHeuvel, Judy Van-

denBosch, Carol VandenBosch, 

Leona Veen, Sally Smith, Bob & 

Dave Wittingen 

 

Attention Coffee Break Ladies| 

Items for the Bridge mini pantry 

can be brought in from  

December 1-15. 

 

Budget Boxes| The budget boxes 

are on the table in the back of 

church. Please pick them up by 

the end of December.  Thanks. 

The Worship Team will meet at 

6:30 PM on Tuesday. 

The Properties Team will meet at 

7:00 PM on Tuesday. 

Coffee Break will meet Thurs., 

Dec. 15, from 10-11:15 AM. 

 

Calling Elder | In need of  

prayer or a visit?  David Wierda 

is the Calling Elder for  

December, his phone number is 

616.953.0679. 

Church Calendar 

Church Announcements 

Bad  weather policy| If there is a winter storm warning, blizzard warn-

ing, tornado watch or warning one (1) hour before a scheduled event 

that event will be cancelled.  If the schools have cancelled, all activi-

ties at church will be cancelled.  In all other cases, check WOODTV 8, 

woodtv.com, jq99.com, or the church’s website for  

information. 

Poinsettias in the front are: 

In memory of:              By: 

Loved Ones…………………………Pearl Huizenga 

Loved Ones…………………………Lorraine Becksfort 

Alvin Wesseldyke………………….Jason & Barb Walters 

Mom & Dad………………………...Karen Jager 

Jason Redder……………………….Gord & Cindy VanDyke 

Loved Ones…………………………Gayle Evenhuis 

Loved Ones…………………………Howard & Lavonne Blacquiere 

Loved Ones………………………...Duane & Sonja Garvelink 

Isaac John Hoeksema, 

Our Parents………………………...Jerry & Marcia Hoeksema 

Henry & Beulah TerHaar…………Bill & Lois Dykens 

Catherine VanderLugt, 

Andrew & Julianne VandenBosch 

Deb VandenBosch…………………Wes & Denise VanderLugt 

Rev. Bernard & Dorothy DenOuden, 

Al Wesseldyke, 

Ben Becksvoort…………………….Doug & Von Wesseldyke 

Terry VandenHeuvel, 

Neal & Arloa VandenHeuvel, 

Elmer & Jerene Hoeksema, 

Bob & Arlowa Betten……………...Howard & Marianne Hoeksema &  

     family 

Care and Prayer 

Poinsettias 


